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The Honorable Nick Hoheisel, Chairperson 

House Committee on Financial Institutions and Pensions 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 582-N 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Representative Hoheisel: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2247 by House Committee on Child Welfare and Foster 

Care 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2247 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 HB 2247 would prohibit all banks operating in Kansas from denying deposits without a 

cosigner from minors over age 16 if in the custody of the Secretary for Children and Families, a 

federal recognized Indian tribe in this state, or the Secretary of Corrections if deposited with the 

consent of the custodian.  The minor would be responsible for banking costs or penalties associated 

with the deposits.  The Secretary for Children and Families, their designee, or any foster or 

biological parent could not be held responsible for such costs or penalties.  
 

 The Kansas Department of Corrections, the Department for Children and Families, and the 

Office of the State Bank Commissioner indicate that HB 2247 would not have a fiscal effect on 

the agencies. 
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

cc: Brock Roehler, Office of the State Bank Commissioner 

 Kim Holter, Department for Children & Families 

 Randy Bowman, Department of Corrections  


